OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE o

FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20535

May 8, 1965
BY LIAISON

Honorable Marvin Watson

Special Assistant to the President
The White House

Washington, D. C,

Dear Mr. Watson:

The following information of possible interest
to the President has been received concerning the current
Dominican situation,

On May 7, 1965, a report dated April 16, 1965,
was received from the Immigration and Naturalization Service
in which the Travel Control Section of the Honolulu, Hawaii,
Immigration Office noted that a trend seemed to be
developing in which Chinese transiting the United States
without a visa, entering the United States at Honolulu, were
destined to Santo Domingo, Dominican Republic, According to
this report, for approximately the last thirty days most of
the Chinese transiting the United States without a visa, had
Santo Domingo as their destination. Brief interrogation
revealed that they had no apparent valid reason to be so
routed,

We have requested Immigration and Naturalization
Headquarters to attempt to obtain full details concerning
the foregoing information. Any additional pertinent data
received will be promptly furnished to you,

Sincerely yours,

A



